
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
January 10th, 2019 

 
1. Readings – Commenced our first set of readings of 2019.  

 
2. Meetings/Presentations –  

• I updated the North End Waterfront Neighborhood Council on our efforts. 
(11/14) 

• I attended the scoping session and wrote a comment letter for the 
Frankfort & Gove Street Housing Street Project in East Boston. (11/19) 

• I attended the scoping session and wrote a comment letter for the 41 
LaGrange Street Project. (11/26) 

• Along with John Schmid, Vice President-Executive Project Manager at 
Nitsch Engineering, I presented “Boston Groundwater Recharge- Why? 
How? & Results!” at the Architecture Boston Expo (ABX 2018) at the 
Convention & Exhibition Center. (11/29) 

• I organized a meeting with Michelle Laboy & Joshua Fieldler from team 
LightWell and Daniel McCormack from Blu Cloud Tech to review 2019 
Project LightWell relaunch. (12/3) 

• I attended the scoping session for the Back Bay Parcel 12 Project. (12/10) 
• I met with Bashir Madamidola, Greg Thompson, and Peter Paravalos of the 

MBTA to discuss the efforts of the City-State Groundwater Working Group 
and reactivation of the long-term solution task force. (12/11) 

• I met with John Sullivan, BWSC Chief Engineer, to review our proposed 
modifications to the GCOD zoning. (1/4) 

• I spoke & met with residents & developers throughout the GCOD to 
discuss ZBA procedures and advised them on what they need to provide 
us to satisfy the zoning.    

3. Website – Traffic on the website remains steady. We continue to have around 100 
visits/day and just under 250 page views/day. 
  

 


